
 
Minutes of the July 25, 2006 Meeting 

 
The regular meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice-Chairman Waybright. Present were 
Supervisors: Tom Shealer, George Weikert and Barbara Underwood; Flo Ford, Carol Merryman, Sgt. 
Molloy, Mike Galassi, Scott Milhimes, Meg Bernhardt from the Evening Sun and Alex Hayes from the 
Gettysburg Times. Chairman Gregor was on vacation. The meeting was tape-recorded. 
 
Mr. Shealer made a motion to approve the Minutes of the July 11, 2006 meeting as presented, 
seconded by Mr. Weikert and carried. 
 
Mr. Shealer made a motion to approve the bills list in the amount of $87,954.78 from the General 
Fund and $40.00 from the Park and Rec Fund, seconded by Mrs. Underwood and carried. 
 
No visitors addressed the Board and there was no Old Business. 
 
Mrs. Ford reported that the township received a letter from Greg Lewis of 870 Fairfield Road requesting that 
the speed limit on Fairfield Road, from Woodcrest down to Deatrick Drive, be lowered. He states in his letter 
that the speed limit in the borough is 25 m.p.h. and feels that people travel at 55 m.p.h. once they pass the 
traffic light at West Confederate Ave. Mr. Shealer made a motion to authorize Mrs. Ford to request that 
PennDOT do a traffic study to see if the speed limit can be lowered on this section of the road. The 
motion was seconded by Mr. Weikert and carried. Mr. Shealer also reported that if the speed limit is 
lowered, the township would bear the initial expense of changing the speed limit signs. 
 
Mr. Weikert made a motion seconded by Mrs. Underwood and carried to approve a Sewage Planning 
Exemption for Patriot’s Choice, Phase II for 51 units. 
 
Mrs. Ford reported that the Supervisors have a letter from KPI Technology recommending the release of 
financial security for Scott Milhimes, in the amount of $3,150.00. She added that the items that the money 
was being held for have been completed and are in compliance and Mr. Milhimes is requesting that the 
money be released. Mrs. Underwood made a motion to release Scott Milhimes’ financial security, in the 
amount of $3,150.00. The motion was seconded by Mr. Weikert and carried.  
 
Mrs. Ford also reported that the roof on the township’s house next door has been leaking and the plaster has 
been falling in. She has gotten got three bids to replace the roof and the lowest bid was from Coldsmith 
Roofing in the amount of $5,657.00. Mrs. Underwood made a motion to accept the bid from Coldsmith 
Roofing to replace the roof seconded by Mr. Weikert and carried. 
 
Mrs. Ford reminded the Board of the Conditional Use hearing on August 8, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. for the GMA 
Booster Pumping Station. She also reported that the easement that was given by the Park Service for the 
Sachs Bridge Trail was a little narrow so she will contact Mr. McKenna to see if she can get a wider 
easement. She also attended an ACTPO meeting and she is contacting Mr. Moose regarding the Cunningham 
Road bridge.  
 
Mrs. Merryman reported that the health insurance coverage will be changing to Capital Blue Cross effective 
on September 1, 2006 and a check will have to go in with the application. 
 
Mr. Shealer reported that he has a price for the railroad crossing markings for $1, 100.00 through the State 
contract which is a considerable savings and the two-way radio in truck #4 needs to be replaced at the cost of 
$430.00 plus installation. 
 



Mr. Weikert reported that a negotiation meeting for the contract was held with the Police Association on July 
19, 2006 and there is another meeting scheduled for August 30, 2006. 
 
The Assistant Secretary’s report was reviewed. 
 
Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. by motion of Mr. Shealer, seconded 
by Mr. Weikert and carried. 
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